April 6, 2006

There was a GLRB meeting held on October 23, 2005, at the Signature Inn in South Bend, Indiana.   Chairperson Bud Engle called the meeting to order at 10:18 a.m.   Those delegates attending:

John Peck

Illinois

Donna Turner

Illinois

Cathy Carmack
Indiana

Linda Martin

Indiana

Bob Babcock
Michigan

Phyllis Tomlinson

Michigan

Howard Engle
Ohio


Fred Smith


Ohio

Gary Callahan
Wisconsin

Others attending:  Steve Turner, Illinois and Shirley Engle, Ohio

Secretary Cathy Carmack read the minutes of the April 2005 meeting.  There was one correction.  The name of the rink hosting the 2006 artistic regional championships should be USA Skate Center, not US Main Street.  The correction was made.  Bob Babcock made the motion that the minutes be accepted with the one correction.   Linda Martin seconded the motion, and it was carried.

Treasurer John Peck gave the treasury report.  As of October 22, 2005 the treasury had a balance of $23,786.73.  John had the bank statements and receipts on site for inspection by GLRB members.  He also had a detailed report on hand for those who wanted to see it.  Bob Babcock made the motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  Fred Smith seconded the motion, and it was carried.

Bud Engle reported on the national board meeting.  Among the items discussed:

· CD content sheets

· Coach’s dress code

· Draws published/Official draw June 1

· Active Regional Figure Skating Judges Committee

· 2006 World Meet in Spain 

· Double Axel and Triple rotation jump added to WC and Jr. WC Sing/Prs required items

· 4th place to receive medals at regional and national meets

· David Adamy replacing Pollard as vice-president of national board

OLD BUSINESS:

Bob Babcock gave the 2005 Speed Regional report.  The meet showed a net profit of $851.17.  There were 157 first event entries.  The meet went well, no protests, injuries, or problems with officials.  Bob suggested that the host operator be sent additional regional T-shirts to sell on site.  Cathy Carmack made the motion to accept the 2005 speed regional report.  Fred Smith seconded and the motion was carried.

Howard Engle gave the 2005 Artistic Regional report.  There were 353 first event entries. There are still a few outstanding bills and receipts.  It is estimated that the artistic regional will show a slight loss this year, approximately $200.  The problems that contributed to this loss should be corrected and not repeated next year.  Two recommendations for next year’s contest: 1) Coaches of 1st place skaters recognized by announcing their names and having them pose with placements for official pictures, and 2) List defending champions in program ONLY if they are so designated on the official entry form.  Cathy Carmack made the motion to accept the 2005 artistic regional report.  Fred Smith seconded the motion, and it was carried.   

NEW BUSINESS:

Bud Engle, John Peck, and Cathy Carmack are the committee for deciding whom to invite and inviting judges for 2006 regional meet.  We can use one in-region judge from each of the participating states.  An active coach and/or competitor within the region will not be used.  “A” and alternate “A” panel judges will be asked first.   Only one in-region judge will be used on any event.  The exception might be WC and Jr. WC events where five judges are used.  In this case, two in-region judges may be used.

It was suggested that the board consider making the dinner/afternoon break longer during the artistic contest.  This would give the judges more time to enjoy a meal and rest before the evening events.  It would also allow more time to run practice for evening and the next day’s events and eliminate the late practice each evening.    This idea was well received and Bud said that he would make every effort to accommodate this during scheduling.

Fred Smith and John Peck are to talk to coaches about the possibility of regional practice outfits for the national meet similar to the ones that are used by Southern Region competitors.  We need to find out if there is interest and support before undertaking this adventure.  

STATE REPORTS:

Illinois:  The state will host 5 league meets and Pre-regional.  The Pre-regional contest will be held in Romeoville on April 21-23.  Kathi Deitz has resigned as delegate to the GLRB.  Donna Turner has been voted in to take her seat on the GLRB.  Illinois will be giving funds to its Jr. World Class skaters toward their expenses for the world meet.

Indiana:  Art had nothing new to report.  Linda Martin reported that speed skaters had a great clinic in April.  Jay Ingram was a wonderful presenter.  They had a great experience at the Velodrome.  

Michigan:  Interclub and league contests, both art and speed, are open to anyone.  Banquet will be held at the Detroit Yacht Club.  Michigan will give funds to its Jr. World Class skaters toward their expenses for the world meet.

Ohio:  Ohio has active leagues in both art and speed.   The artistic league is closed to outside skaters, but the speed league is open.  

Wisconsin:  Jim Turner is interested in hosting a regional meet in Butler, Wisconsin.  (John Peck will talk to Jim about the possibility.)  

There was discussion concerning this board making a donation to our region’s Jr. World Class team  and Precision Team members toward their expenses for the World Meet.  John Peck made the motion that this body donate $600 to each Jr. WC world team member and $2000 to the Brookpark Elite Precision team to be used toward their travel expenses for the 2005 World Meet.  Bob Babcock seconded the motion.  The motion was carried by a unanimous vote.  

ELECTION OF OFFICERS:

Cathy Carmack nominated Howard Engle for Chairperson.  Bob Babcock made the motion that nominations be closed.  Linda Martin seconded the motion.  

Howard Engle nominated Bob Babcock for Vice-chairperson.  Linda Martin made the motion that nominations be closed.  John Peck seconded the motion.

John Peck nominated Cathy Carmack for Secretary.  Howard Engle made the motion that nominations be closed.  Fred Smith seconded the motion. 

Cathy Carmack nominated John Peck for Treasurer.  Bob Babcock made the motion that nominations be closed.  Howard Engle seconded the motion.

Gary Callahan nominated Fred Smith for Sergeant-at-arms.  John Peck made the motion that nominations be closed.  Linda Martin seconded the motion.

Officers are:

Chairperson


Howard Engle

Vice-chairperson

Bob Babcock

Secretary


Cathy Carmack

Treasurer


John Peck

Sergeant-at-arms

Fred Smith

John Peck made the motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Gary Callahan seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Carmack

Secretary GLRB

